
 
   By Kathy Dandino

O
n Saturday, October 14, Birthright of Fredericksburg was 
honored to host the annual meeting for all Birthright chapters 
in our region. Marilou Schindler, our Regional Director led the 
agenda and directors from Fredericksburg, Manassas, Leesburg, 
Norfolk, and Woodbridge were in attendance, along with many 

of our own volunteers. Much time was devoted to a careful review of the 
Birthright Charter, with Marilou clarifying many salient issues.  

For most, this was a reminder of who we are and the importance of our 
mission. For a few new volunteers it was a great opportunity to listen and learn! 
Janet Ficca, Norfolk Director, then attempted to bring us all into the hi-tech online world with an in-depth presentation of 
how to access the international website, as well as chapter websites.  This technology is significant and necessary to streamline 
communications throughout the organization. 

By far, the best part of the day was sharing our ideas and insights on various case scenarios. These were discussed in groups 
followed by suggestions and recommendations made to all. The scenarios could have been actual clients, which exemplified 
the serious and complicated issues addressed frequently by our volunteers. The shared discussion offered valuable suggestions 
for assistance and support to both moms and babies. It was a day of caring and sharing, greeting old friends and meeting new 
ones, and most of all, reaffirming our dedication and commitment to “love them both”!!!

H
ere at Birthright, we continue to provide the best possible service to 
our clients. But all of this is only possible thanks to the continuous 
generosity of our faithful benefactors and the dedication of our most 
enthusiastic and committed volunteers. 

Our volunteers have faced many challenges and dealt with very 
delicate cases. Thanks to God and the resourcefulness of our volunteers, these cases 
were resolved professionally and positively to benefit mothers and their babies. 

The relationship between volunteers and their clients extends well beyond the 
initial meeting. It continues with numerous follow-up phone calls and conversations 
until the baby is born. The greatest reward for the volunteers’ efforts is when the 
mothers bring their babies to the office. This newsletter contains beautiful pictures 
that testify to the fulfilling work of our volunteers and the happiness it brings to 
everyone.

Birthright is authentically pro-life. Our volunteers work with our clients seeking 
only their best interest for the benefit of their babies. The overall goal is to help 
mothers discover their own ability to choose life for their babies even if it means 
opting to give their child for adoption. Adoption can be a life-saving approach that 
unites the generosity and love of biological parents and responsible caregivers.  As 
Valerie Harper says, “However motherhood comes to you, it’s a Miracle.”

In this season of thanksgiving as we prepare to welcome God’s greatest gift in 
the form of a Baby, the Birthright family wishes you all many blessings upon you 
and your families.

Lily Alarcon, Director

Pictured:  Marcia Ransom with children Jason and Sarah 
Ransom.
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By Linda Lee

A
ll of our clients are special, but one client really touched my heart. 
She was from another country and not accustomed to our healthcare 
system which can be very stressful. She came to Birthright and was 
very nervous about a pregnancy test. She had had a very difficult 
pregnancy eight years earlier. She spoke English but it made me realize 

how difficult it must be to live in a different country with all new customs, laws, 
and everything else. 

She took the pregnancy test, and it was positive. She was shocked and continued 
to worry about all that could go wrong. However, she did NOT believe in having 
an abortion. She was also very stressed because she had had several surgeries and 
was working long hours as a bartender and on her feet constantly. Since she was 
fearful about the health of her unborn baby, she decided to quit her job to keep 
from losing the baby. 

The client stayed a long time during her first visit to talk with both Lily and me. 
We tried to give her the love and encouragement she needed. 

She had no friends in this country or other family support except her husband of 
ten months. He was extremely happy and VERY supportive as were her two sons, 
ages 12 and 8. They all hoped a baby girl was on the way. They immediately started 
buying baby clothes and other supplies. 

There were many physical problems and other concerns during her pregnancy. 
They had to move three times. One son had to be hospitalized. They had one 
problem after another. Throughout all of these ordeals, she was very appreciative 
and stayed in touch with Birthright. She repeated how helpful Birthright was to 
her and expressed her gratitude profusely.

She gave birth to a beautiful, healthy baby girl that 
weighed six pounds, a real princess. The mother continues 
to keep in touch and will be a forever friend.

I am thankful that Birthright is here for all women 
regardless of race, nationality, income, or religion. Its 
services are always free. I have been a volunteer for over 
twenty-five years. During this time, I have seen God 
work through Birthright by using the loving and caring 
volunteers who selflessly give of their time and talents. We 
continue to stand by our motto: “Each woman has the right 
to have her baby and each baby has the right to life.”
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     By Haley

E
arly in my pregnancy, during routine blood work, 
I was diagnosed with ‘Factor 5’ a blood clotting 
disorder. So for about half of my pregnancy, I 
had to get injections into my stomach daily 
until my son was born, and 2 weeks following 

his birth. 
As the months went by, I found myself thinking that 

my belly just wasn’t as big as it should be but my doctor 
reassured me that everything was okay. 

On June 29th, I went to the hospital because I hadn’t 
felt any fetal movement for a day or two, and my due date 
was still four weeks away. After multiple ultrasounds, it 
was determined that my fluid levels had dropped and so 
had my baby’s heart rate so I was put on oxygen. 

Later that day, I delivered my little boy by C-section, 
weighing four pounds and three ounces. He stayed in 
NICU for nine days due to low blood sugar which is 
common in premature babies.

Now Aiden is growing steadily and is as happy as can be! 
Thank you Birthright, for helping me through this time.



 Birthright is a non-profit, charitable organization supported by 
contributions.  We are exempt from federal income tax under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue code, and 
all donations are tax deductible.  We are independent, non-political, and non-sectarian.  We’re committed to helping 
women in crisis, single or married, regardless of age, race or religion.

I would like to train as a Birthright client advocate.  Call me!��
I would prefer to work in some other capacity such as office work, clothes sorting, fund raising, etc.��
I cannot volunteer at this time, but here’s my donation for charitable works.��
I choose to donate on line using my credit card or PayPal:  www.birthrightoffredericksburg.com��

_ ______________________________________________________________________________________________

W
e would like 
to send out 
a big thank 
you to the 
lad ies  o f 

Weecycle Wardrobe for their 
tremendous help supplying 
maternity and baby clothes.  
God bless you!


